Minutes from the Sibelius/Espansiva working group (WG) meeting in Copenhagen, January 30th 2008.

1. Future role of the WG
Discussion about the role of the WG in the future (workload, representation, Baltic representation), and the group decided to put this on the agenda for the next network meeting in autumn 2008. The WG will try to have a suggestion to present to the participants.

2. Workload 
It is clear that the workload for the coordinating institutions (DKDM and Norges Musikhögskole) has increased immensely the last couple of years, mainly due to the administrational procedures. The WG decided to further investigate how a possible solution to share the cost for staff hours could look. As a start, Knut is going to address the problem at the ANMA-meeting in Örebro and also put it in relation to the other networks (Nordpuls, Nordtrad). It is decided that for the coming year (2008/09) DKDM will charge all institutions wanting to participate in the network a sum of 200 euros.  

3. The network’s possible connection to ANMA?
The WG awaits with excitement the outcomes of the ANMA-metting in Örebro!

4. Network meetings
The WG decides to have a section in the agenda; “participants suggestions for topics”, a invitation to suggest these topics will be mailed out to participants a few weeks before the meeting. It is also decided to suggest Tallinn as location for the next network meeting, since it is important to include the baltic countries in a good way in the network. Suggested dates are; Monday October 20th (lunchtime), on Tuesday the Nordpuls-delegates will join for a joint session, joint dinner in the evening and end of Espansiva/Sibelius meeting on Wednesday morning the 22nd (Nordpuls separate sessions can go on during Wednesday). This will be an efficient way to hold the meeting, and delegates will be able to attend both networks’ sessions.

5. Suggestions for projects
The WG can (in advance) inform all institutions about prioritized fields within Nordplus, and at the same time ask participants to suggest IP’s, etc, at the network meeting. A suggestion is to have an open forum during the meeting for discussion about these possible future projects.

6. Web-page
The web-page is managed by the Sibelius academy. Because of the new application procedures, and the Baltic countries participation in Nordplus it might need some updating and translation. Much of text is already translated, but the WG suggests that Leena V checks with Erik Hagtun and compare updates made by Nordpuls, in order to get an idea of what needs to be done. The WG will guve special attention to the web-page at the next WG-meeting. 
It is advisable that all coordinators look through the new application procedures, described on www.nordplusonline.org in order to familiarize themselves with changes that we will all have to face.

7. Joint meetings
see 5 for the WG’s suggestion.

8. Overall theme for network meeting?
A possible theme could be “How to be succesful in networking- a network compared to individual agreements”. Joakim will check with the Swedish embassy in Tallinn for an external speaker.

The WG suggests Reykjavik as a location for the next WG meeting (which is suggested to be held partly together with the Nordpuls WG), 17-19th of June, as the result of the network applications are not expected until June 15th. Knut will check if suggested dates are possible for Alma and the Iceland Academy of Music.





Joakim Nilsson

